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*Asterisks indicate there are handouts filed with the copy of these minutes.

General Membership Attendance: Charles Fiedler, Jerry Kamieniecki, Terry Nelson, David Robinson, Randy Watkins, Deborah Weaver, and JoAnne Weaver.
Call to Order: SWANA NM RR Chapter Business Meeting-David Robinson, President 
President David Robinson called the meeting to order at 11:18.
Approval of September 9, 2014 Meeting Minutes 
The date of the Treasurer’s Report should be August 31, 2014 and not July 31, 2014.
MSC: Charles Fiedler and Terry Nelson to approve the September 9, 2014 chapter meeting minutes as corrected.
Financial Reports
a. Approval of October 31, 2014 Treasurer’s Report 
The Actual to Budget Summary and Balance Sheet reports for October 31, 2014, were presented for review by JoAnne Weaver, with the ending balances as follows:
Rio Grande Credit Union accounts: $ 30,034.55
Accounts Receivable: $ 761.43
Funds received but not deposited: $ 192.85
Total Assets: $ 30,988.83
Profit Year-to-Date: $ 1,737.87
Total Income for October, 2014: $ 2,443.23 (Budget: $6,096.00)
Total Expenses for October, 2014: $ 5,647.67 (Budget: $1,331.00)
Total Income Y-T-D: $ 37,390.88   (Budget: $37,634.00)
Total Expense Y-T-D: $ 35,653.01 (Budget: $34,805.00)
MSC: Charles Fiedler and Terry Nelson to approve the October 31, 2014 Financial Reports 
as presented.
b. HHWMC Financial Report*		
JoAnne presented the HHWMC Financial Report. The Chapter paid half of the cost of developing the materials for this course and will have the ability to use these materials in future classes at no additional cost. 
Jerry Kamieniecki requested that JoAnne Weaver obtain a copy of the HHWMC course materials.
Old/Other Business 
c. December 5, 2014 Annual Meeting and Roundtable
Dave Robinson reported on the Annual Meeting Agenda as it has been developed to date. 
There was a discussion of the remaining time slots. David Robinson will send JoAnne Weaver a finalized schedule by the end of the week.
All speakers have been confirmed. 
Jerry Kamieniecki requested clarification of the policy for reimbursing the keynote speaker’s expenses. JoAnne stated that NMSWANA covers their expenses from the time they fly out of their home city until they return.
d. 2014 SWANA/NMRC Conference Report
Charles Fiedler reported that it was a good conference. 80% of satisfaction survey respondents reported satisfaction with the NMRA co-sponsorship. NMRA expressed their pleasure at the experience.
e. October 14, 2014 Roundtable Report
Charles Fiedler reported that the Roundtable on October 14, 2014 in TorC was a success. 
There were 17 attendees with good representation of small communities. 
The Roundtable provided a good opportunity for representatives from small communities to make connections and share knowledge.
New Business 
f. 2015 Chapter Meetings
It was agreed by consensus that the 2015 Chapter Meetings will continue to be held on the second Tuesday of each month--January 13, February 10, and March 10, 2015.
Terry Nelson announced that NMED District 1 offices would be moving to a new location in 2015. Terry volunteered to schedule the above meetings at the San Antonio location if this is possible.
Admin. Note: Terry was able to schedule the meetings for January, February, and March 2015 at the San Antonio location.
g. Appointment of Treasurer	
Travis Apodaca has relocated out of state to the DADS (Denver Arapahoe Disposal Site) Landfill in Aurora, CO.
Terry recommended that Randy Watkins to take on the duties of treasurer, in addition to the duties of secretary, until board elections at the end of 2015. 
His new title is Secretary/Treasurer. 
His election will be reported at the annual meeting.
MSC: Charles Fiedler and Terry Nelson to approve the appointment of Randy Watkins as Secretary/Treasurer.
h. Letter of Recommendation for the 2014 Annual Meeting Keynote Speaker
Damon Carson has requested that a letter of recommendation based on Jack Friedline's keynote presentation at this year’s annual meeting. 
MSC: Terry Nelson and Jerry Kamieniecki to approve David Robinson to write a letter of recommendation for Mr. Friedline.
i. CABQ Solid Waste Job Postings	
Jerry Kamieniecki asked for clarification of criteria for posting jobs on the website and in the newsletter. 
Olin Calderon, HR, Solid Waste, CABQ, has asked to have certain management jobs be listed in the newsletter as well as the website. 
JoAnne Weaver reported that 
She has notified Mr. Calderon that we will post his jobs listings on the website until the Board can vote on this issue. 
At this time, there is no provision for posting job listings in the newsletter.
j. SWANApalooza
Charles Fiedler reported on his conversations with SWANA National and the Albuquerque Convention Center regarding bringing the SWANApalooza to Albuquerque in 2016 or 2017. 
The Convention Center would do a great deal of work on the event, but it would also require hundreds of volunteer hours on the part of NMSWANA.
Terry Nelson recommended 2017 as the best date as there is an NMSWANA/NMRC conference in 2016.
David Robinson will notify SWANA of NMSWANA’s interest in hosting the 2017 SWANApalooza.
Committee Reports, 2014
k. Education 
David Robinson announced and led a discussion on behalf of Joan Snider regarding NMED-SWB's projected training schedule for 2015-2017. David, Danita Boettner and a representative of NMRC are meeting on November 19 with Joan Snider, Connie Pasteris and Tim Grey to draw up a three-year plan for all courses required for certification and recertification.
JoAnne Weaver indicated that she needs a clear explanation of what courses can be used for certification and recertification. JoAnne also voiced her concern that NM SWANA's income from hosting these courses remain at a level to ensure the Chapter's solvency.
l. Communications 
Jerry Kamieniecki, Communications Chair reported that work is moving forward on completing the November newsletter. He still needs the December 5 Annual Meeting and the IB Reports.
m. IB Board * 
JoAnne Weaver reported highlights from the IB Board minutes on behalf of Marcia Pincus as follows:
A new membership record has been set at 8,315 members or an 18.5% increase.
Young Professional (YP) position on the board has been created.
Summarization of other items highlighted by Marcia's report.
n. Membership
Due to the relocation Travis Apodaca, there was no report.
JoAnne Weaver agreed to take over membership activities at least until the end of the year and will present a summary membership report at the January 13, 2015 Chapter Meeting.
o. 2015 Road-e-o
Due to the relocation of Travis Apodaca, there was no report.
David Robinson will talk to Travis Apodaca regarding the status of planning for the Road-e-o.
Next Roadrunner Chapter Meeting
The next meeting of the Chapter will be held Tuesday, January 13, 2015 in the NMED District 1 Sandia Room from 11:00 am to 1:30 pm.
Adjournment
David Robinson, President, declared the meeting adjourned at 1:48 pm.
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